
Vincewood Dr/Carolyn Lane Customers 
 
 
RE: Carolyn/Vincewood Water Upgrade Project 
 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
Jessamine County Water District No. 1 (JCWD1) is committed to continually improving your water system 
and to providing the best service that we feasibly can to our customers at a reasonable monthly rate.  As 
such, JCWD1 has acquired federal funding, in the form of a low interest long-term loan, to complete a 
project will replace and enlarge the existing water mains on Carolyn Lane and Vincewood Drive.  This will 
replace existing 3” and 4” water main with 6” and 8” water main, which will allow us to install fire hydrants 
in both neighborhoods.  In addition, the project will include the installation of new water meters that 
include the capability to be read remotely.  The project is anticipated to cost approximately $1,500,000. 
 
As you may recall, a public meeting regarding this project was held at the JCWD1 office on February 6, 
2020.  At that time, JCWD1 told property owners in the project area that they would have an opportunity 
bring forward any special questions or concerns that are specific to their property, and that is the purpose 
of this correspondence. 
 
JCWD1 invites you to provide any comments, concerns, relevant information, or special requests 
regarding your property that may be helpful for our contractor to be aware of when bidding the project.  
Examples could be the location of any underground infrastructure in your front yard and near the road, 
such as invisible fencing, septic lines, or irrigation systems, or other items of particular personal 
importance related to your property. 
 
In order to assist you, a draft version of the project plans is available to download and view from the 
JCWD1 website (www.jcwd1.org).  All special requests or information provided must be in writing.  This 
can be emailed to karen@jcwd1.org, dropped off at the JCWD1 office, or mailed.   
 
Responses must be received by JCWD1 prior to March 4, 2021 in order to be included in the plans and 
contract documents that will be publicly bid for construction contractors. 
 
We appreciate your help with this project and look forward to hearing from you.  Please contact our office 
with any questions.  Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Carl Waits, Chairman 

http://www.jcwd1.org/
mailto:karen@jcwd1.org

